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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale was held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New 
Jersey on December 5, 2024.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Wilczynski.   
 

Linda Cervino, the Municipal Clerk, read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance 
with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  The meeting 
dates for the year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building and on the Borough Website, published in The Record within 
the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies are sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-
Ledger. Notice of this meeting by the November 21, 2024, Sunshine Notice was sent to The 
Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 

The roll call was recorded as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A quorum was met.   
  

The following were also present:   Ray Wiss, Esq., Borough Attorney  
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk  
Michael Dillon, Police Chief  
Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – November 14, 2024 Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
The vote was recorded as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(For the record, Councilman Daloisio should have abstained since he was absent 
at the November 14, 2024 Mayor and Council meeting)  

Mayor Wilczynski welcomed the Mayor of Saddle River. 
 

  

 
Present Absent 

Councilman Daloisio   
Councilwoman Homan   
Councilwoman Lovisolo   
Councilman O’Connell   
Councilman O’Toole   
Councilman Yaccarino   
Mayor Wilczynski   

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Daloisio       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman O’Connell       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilman Yaccarino       
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AGENDA REVIEW: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed Consent Agenda items 24-258 through 24-269: 
 
RES 24-258: Approval Of Interlocal Court Agreement & Authorization For Mayor To Sign 

2025 Interlocal Service Agreement – Borough Of Ho-Ho-Kus. 
 

RES 24-259: A Resolution to authorize check for property and charge same to 
overpayment of 4th Quarter of 2024 taxes. 

 

RES 24-260: Authorize Cancellations of Taxes – Uncollectible Properties. 
 

RES 24-261: Burgis Associates, Inc. to provide professional planning services – housing 
element and fair share plan to the Borough of Allendale. 

 

RES 24-262: Appointment Of Radio Police Dispatcher, Fill-In Per Diem, Hourly, Craig 
Simko. 

 

RES 24-263: Appointment Of Radio Police Dispatcher, Fill-In Per Diem, Hourly, Brian 
Skettini. 

 

RES 24-264: Award of 2025 Janitorial Services Contract Guy’s Maintenance Co., Inc. 
 

RES 24-265: Approval of December 5, 2024 List of Bills. 
 

RES 24-266: Authorization of Budget Transfers. 
 

RES 24-267: Authorization to Release of Cash Maintenance Bond-Allendale Heights LLC. 
 

RES 24-268: Schedule 2024 Sine Die Meeting & 2025 Reorganization Meeting. 
 

RES 24-269: Approval of Payment No. 2 For NJ MA-22 & MA-23 Allendale Streetscape 
Project Phase V & I - A.A. Berms LLC. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY:    None. 
 

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 
 

The vote was recorded as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(See Resolutions 24-258 through 24-269 attached and made a part hereof) 

  

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Daloisio       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman O’Connell       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilman Yaccarino       
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PROCLAMATION: 
 

“PEARL HARBOR REMEMBRANCE DAY 

WHEREAS, December 7, 1941, marks the day when the United States was thrust into World War II, 

as the Imperial Japanese Navy launched a surprise attack on the United States Naval Base at Pearl 

Harbor, Hawaii; and 

 

WHEREAS, this unprovoked attack resulted in the loss of over 2,400 American lives, including military 

personnel and civilians, and caused extensive damage to the Pacific Fleet; and 

 

WHEREAS, the bravery and heroism displayed by the men and women who served that day, as well 

as the subsequent efforts by the Armed Forces and the American people, helped to shape the outcome 

of the war and secure the freedoms we enjoy today; and 

 

WHEREAS, December 7th is a solemn day of remembrance, recognizing the sacrifice of those who 

perished and honoring the resilience and courage of all who served during this pivotal moment in 

American history; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Borough of Allendale, County of Bergen, State of New Jersey acknowledges the 

importance of preserving the memory of Pearl Harbor and the lasting impact it has had on our nation, 

and commits to educating future generations about the lessons learned from this historic event; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Amy Wilczynski, Mayor of Allendale, do hereby proclaim December 7, 2024, 

as Pearl Harbor Day in the Borough of Allendale and call upon all citizens to observe a moment of 

silence at [time of observance] in remembrance of the lives lost, and to reflect on the strength and 

resolve of our nation during times of adversity. 

 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the Allendale to be 

affixed this 5th of December, 2024.” 

 

PRESENTATION:     Allendale Woman’s Club 

 

Woman Club representatives came to give our congratulations and appreciation to the 

officers, fire department, officers who responded that night.  The woman’s club was very 

touched what you did and we wanted to do something very special.  Officer Forde came up 

with this great idea of a pin in support of Officer Dunn, which says Dunn Strong.  We have 

enough pins for all first responders as well as Saddle River.   

 

Photos were taken of Officer Dunn with the Woman’s Club representatives.    
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PROCLAMATION:    Police Officer Dimitri Forde, Allendale Police Department 
 

Councilpresident Matthew O’Toole read the following proclamation: 
 
 

“A PROCLAMATION HONORING POLICE OFFICER DIMITRI FORDE 
FOR HIS RAPID RESPONSE ON OCTOBER 5, 2024 

 
WHEREAS, on October 5, 2024, a tragic motor vehicle crash occurred involving a Borough of Allendale 

Police Officer and a Borough of Saddle River Police Officer; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Borough of Allendale is deeply committed to the safety and well-being of its residents 

and recognizes the critical role that the members of the Allendale Police Department play in 

safeguarding our community; and 
 

WHEREAS, Police Officer Dimitri Forde of the Borough of Allendale Police Department responded 

swiftly and with tremendous professionalism to the scene of the accident, displaying courage, 

compassion, and calm under the most challenging circumstances; and 
 

WHEREAS, Police Officer Forde acted with great dedication, providing immediate assistance to those 

involved, securing the scene, and ensuring that first responders had access to the injured parties in a 

timely and effective manner; and 
 

WHEREAS, the actions of Police Officer Forde on October 5, 2024, were instrumental in managing a 

complex and dangerous situation, helping to protect both fellow officers and the public; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Borough of Allendale recognizes the exemplary service demonstrated by Police 

Officer Forde and wishes to express its sincere appreciation for his efforts and contributions to the 

safety and security of our community during this critical event. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Matthew O’Toole, Councilpresident, on behalf of Amy Wilczynski, Mayor of the 

Borough of Allendale, and on behalf of the Borough Council and the residents of Allendale, do hereby 

proclaim Police Officer Forde is hereby recognized and honored for his heroic response and selfless 

dedication to duty on October 5, 2024, in the aftermath of the motor vehicle crash involving Marc 

Dunn, Jr., a police officer from the Borough of Allendale and John Latka, Jr., a Police Officer from the 

Borough of Saddle River. 
 

BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED that the Borough of Allendale is proud to have Police Officer Forde 

serve as part of our community’s law enforcement team, and we commend his professionalism, 

commitment, and unwavering dedication to the protection of our residents. 
 

This proclamation shall be presented to Police Officer Forde as a symbol of our appreciation for his 

courageous actions and exemplary service. 
 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the Borough of Allendale 

to be affixed this 5th of December 2024.”  
 

Photos were taken. 
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PROCLAMATION:    Police Dispatcher Cara LaBanca, Allendale Police Department – Not present. 

 
Councilman Tyler Yaccarino read the following proclamation: 
 

“A PROCLAMATION HONORING DISPATCHER CARA LABANCA FOR HER VITAL 
COMMUNICATION ROLE ON OCTOBER 5, 2024 

 

WHEREAS, the role of public safety dispatchers is critical in ensuring the well-being of our community 

by serving as the vital communication link between those in need and emergency responders; and 

WHEREAS, on October 5, 2024, Dispatcher Cara LaBanca, serving the Borough of Allendale Police 

Department, displayed extraordinary professionalism, composure, and skill in responding to a motor 

vehicle accident involving two police officers; and 

WHEREAS, Dispatcher LaBanca demonstrated exceptional situational awareness and swift action by 

coordinating emergency services, ensuring the safety of the officers involved and the efficient 

handling of the incident; and 

WHEREAS, the dedication and quick thinking of Dispatcher LaBanca exemplify the highest standards 

of public service and reflect great credit upon the Borough of Allendale and its Police Department; 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman of the Borough of Allendale on behalf of the 

Borough Council and Mayor Amy Wilczynski, and our grateful community, do hereby recognize and 

commend Dispatcher LaBanca for her outstanding service and invaluable contributions to public safety 

during this critical incident. 

BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED that this proclamation be presented as an expression of our heartfelt 

gratitude and appreciation for Dispatcher LaBanca’s exemplary actions and unwavering commitment 

to the safety of our community. 

Proclaimed this 5th Day of December 2024, in the Borough of Allendale, County of Bergen, State of 

New Jersey.” 
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PROCLAMATION:    Police Officer John Latka, Jr. Saddle River Police Department 
 

Mayor Amy Wilczynski called up Albert J. Kurpis, Mayor of Saddle River. 
 
Mayor Amy Wilczynski read the following proclamation: 

 
“A PROCLAMATION HONORING POLICE OFFICER JOHN LATKA JR. FOR HIS SACRIFICE AND 

COURAGE ON OCTOBER 5, 2024 

 

WHEREAS, on October 24, 2024, Police Officer John Latka Jr. of the Saddle River Police Department 

was performing a police stop when he was struck by a drunk driver, resulting in injuries; and 

 

WHEREAS, despite the traumatic nature of the incident, Officer Latka demonstrated remarkable 

courage, composure, and resilience in the face of a life-threatening situation; and 

 

WHEREAS, Officer Latka’s actions on that day, as a law enforcement officer dedicated to protecting 

the community, reflect the highest standards of public service, and his commitment to duty and the 

safety of the residents of Saddle River is an inspiration to all; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Borough of Allendale acknowledges the sacrifices made by Officer Latka, and the 

impact of this incident on his physical, emotional, and professional well-being as he continues to 

demonstrate immense strength and resilience during his recovery; and 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Albert J. Kurpis, Mayor of Saddle River, Amy Wilczynski, Mayor of the Borough 

of Allendale, on behalf of the Borough Council and all the residents of Allendale, do hereby proclaim 

that Police Officer John Latka Jr. is hereby recognized and honored for his bravery and selflessness, 

and for the sacrifices he made in service to the community on October 24, 2024. 

 

BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED that the Borough of Allendale offers its deepest gratitude for his 

years of service and commitment to the safety and security of the community and this proclamation 

shall be presented to Police Officer John Latka Jr. as a symbol of our appreciation, admiration, and 

solidarity. 

 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the Borough of Allendale 

to be affixed this 5th Day of December 2024.” 

 

Photos were taken. 
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PROCLAMATION:    Sergeant Jamie Hillgardner, Allendale Police Department 
 
Mayor Amy Wilczynski read the following proclamation: 

 
“A PROCLAMATION HONORING SERGEANT JAMIE HILLGARDNER FOR HER LEADERSHIP AND 

DEDICATION ON OCTOBER 5, 2024  

WHEREAS, on October 5, 2024, a serious motor vehicle accident occurred during a routine traffic 

stop involving a Borough of Allendale police officer and a Saddle River police officer who were struck 

by a drunk driver; and 

WHEREAS, Sergeant Jamie Hillgardner, upon learning of the incident, demonstrated extraordinary 

leadership, courage, and composure by swiftly responding to the scene, coordinating emergency 

assistance, and ensuring the safety and well-being of all individuals involved; and 

WHEREAS, Sergeant Hillgardner’s decisive actions were instrumental in mitigating the impact of the 

incident, providing critical support to the injured officers, and facilitating the seamless collaboration 

of multiple responding agencies; and 

WHEREAS, her professionalism, dedication to duty, and steadfast commitment to public safety 

exemplify the core values of the Borough of Allendale Police Department and reflect great credit upon 

herself and the Borough of Allendale; 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Amy Wilczynski, Mayor of the Borough of Allendale, on behalf of the Borough 

Council and our grateful community, do hereby formally commend and recognize Sergeant Jamie 

Hillgardner for her exemplary service and heroic actions in the face of this critical incident. 

BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED that this proclamation be presented as a testament to Sergeant 

Hillgardner’s dedication and unwavering commitment to protecting and serving our community. 

Proclaimed this 5th Day of December 2024, in the Borough of Allendale, County of Bergen, State of 

New Jersey.” 

Photos were taken. 
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PROCLAMATION:    Mark Dunn, Jr., Allendale Police Department 
 
Mayor Amy Wilczynski read the following proclamation: 
 

“A PROCLAMATION HONORING POLICE OFFICER MARK DUNN JR. FOR HIS BRAVERY, 
COURAGE AND SELFLESS ACTIONS ON OCTOBER 5, 2024 

 
WHEREAS, on October 5, 2024, while responding to an emergency in the neighboring town of Saddle 
River, Officer Mark Dunn, Jr., of the Borough of Allendale selflessly assisted Officer John Latka of 
the Saddle River Police Department in their efforts to maintain public safety; and 
 
WHEREAS, during this dangerous and heroic mission and unwavering commitment to his duty despite 
the risks he faces every day, Officer Dunn was struck by a drunk driver, severely injuring him and he 
now faces a long and challenging road to recovery; and 
 
WHEREAS, despite the physical and emotional challenges he has faced, Officer Dunn has 
demonstrated remarkable strength, resilience, and determination throughout his recovery process; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Allendale stands in solidarity with Officer Dunn as he embarks on this 
difficult journey to recovery, and expresses its full support to Officer Dunn and his family during this 
challenging time; and 
 
WHEREAS, Officer Dunn’s courage, perseverance, and the indomitable spirit shown in the face of 
adversity reflect the highest ideals of public service, and the Borough of Allendale remains deeply 
grateful for his dedication to the safety and well-being of our community; and 
 
WHEREAS, the actions of Officer Mark Dunn exemplify the highest standards of courage, 
professionalism, and dedication to public service, and he continues to serve as a symbol of valor and 
inspiration within our community; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Allendale recognizes the extraordinary acts of bravery that contribute to 
the protection and security of our neighboring communities. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, I, Amy Wilczynski, Mayor of the Borough of Allendale, on behalf of the Borough 
Council and all citizens of Allendale, do hereby extend our deepest gratitude to Officer Mark Dunn, 
Jr., for his courage, selflessness, and sacrifice. We honor and commend Officer Dunn for his service 
and wish a full and swift recovery as he continues to embody the spirit of public service that 
strengthens our community. 
 
In Witness Whereof, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the Borough of Allendale to 
be affixed this 5th day of December 2024.” 
 

Photos were taken. 
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PRESENTATION: 
 

• Eagle Scouts – Presentation by Josh Avello 

 

My name is Josh Avello, and I am an Allendale resident and a senior at Northern Highlands.  

I am here to present my Eagle Scout project idea for Allendale.  My project idea/suggestion 

is to paint a yellow Maltese cross two feet from the curb adjacent to each city fire hydrant, 

not a fire hydrant owned by county or state.  Firefighters can have a difficult time seeing 

fire hydrants at times due to weather or other things in the way of sight.  The bright yellow 

painted Maltese cross could be helpful in an emergency when trying to locate a hydrant 

close to an incident if there is no time when driving by.  Even after snow being plowed, 

the yellow Maltese cross would be bright and stand out to help in an emergency situation.  

I am asking the town’s permission for this project as I feel it would be beneficial to the 

fire department and the community.  For materials, I would be asking for donations from 

businesses in town, Home Depot and other hardware stores to contribute to my project.  I 

would also be doing fundraisers as well as collecting funds for materials.  For manpower, 

I would be asking volunteers from Troop 59 and the parents from Troop 59 to assist with 

the plan.  In conclusion, as time and years pass and the Maltese cross starts to fade, this 

would be a great future Eagle Scout project for another Troop 59 scout to repaint the 

cross.  Thank you for your time and I hope to be able to contribute to Allendale Community 

and safety.   

 

Mayor Wilczynski said it sounds like a great idea.  Councilwoman Homan said, to choose 

something that really benefits all Allendale residents is wonderful.   

 

Chief Michael Dillon comes forward: 

 

On behalf of every member of the Allendale Police Department, thank you to the Mayor 

and Council for recognizing the sacrifices and professionalism of everyone involved in the 

response to this critical incident.  I would like to thank the community for their outpouring 

support for Mark, his family and the department.  Thank you to Mark, John, Jamie, Dimitri 

and Cara for their commitment to public safety in Allendale and Saddle River.  Dispatcher 

LaBanca is currently working at the Allendale Police Desk, which is why she couldn’t be 

here.  Councilman Yaccarino and I will be presenting to her at her workplace after this 

meeting.  Pastor Charles Swindoll is quoted as saying “life is ten percent of what happens 

to us and 90 percent of how we react to it”.  We can apply this quote broadly to the field 

of public safety, more specifically to the events of October 5th.  Mark and our department 

are living embodiment of this quote.  We aren’t defined about what happened.  What defines 

us is Mark’s recovery and how everyone came together to support a team member in need.  

Thank you again for your support and guidance as we navigate not only this challenge, but 

obstacles to come.  Thank you. 
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Lieutenant Todd Griffiths comes forward: 

 

On October 5th, early in the morning the chief called me, and we traded places.  I heard 

the mayor’s voice in the background.  Being out with the staff early in the morning so 

quickly with the police chief, and heading to Carlstadt to Dunn’s household, I was so 

impressed, Mayor.  I really appreciate it.  I also appreciate Mark Dunn, Senior, who lets 

me dress in full uniform in honor to push his son, Chief Thomas Cox from Carlstadt who 

let me take over part of the escort of motorcycles and everything to his town, along with 

the Carlstadt police department was with us and Chief Dillon the whole way.   

 

Sergeant Jamie Hillgardner came forward:   

 

I am Mark’s direct supervisor, and I was working the night of the incident.  The one thing 

I just wanted to point out being someone who was on the scene and who has worked with 

Mark over the last year and a half not just as a police officer, but also our dispatcher, was 

his initiative.  Being his direct supervisor, I saw that daily.  Whether it was picking up 

traffic cones, setting up no parking signs or going out and getting dirty when things got 

tough.  Whenever things were more of a dangerous situation or more chaotic, Mark was 

the first one to volunteer and I think we can all say that collectively as a group.   

 

That evening, some of you aren’t even aware, during our 12-hour shift, within a two-mile 

radius over a span of three towns, there were four DWI’s that were investigated, let alone 

you don’t even know how many people were driving intoxicated.  Mark was directly 

involved with three of those.  So, just a quick back story, earlier that night, Mark assisted 

Waldwick Police with a DWI on one of their side streets.  A lot of people don’t know that.  

Mark is the kind of guy that when you call for backup or another town needs something, 

it’s not even a request to go help that town, he kind of just tells me.  We came in, we had 

dinner, and literally before we could even go back out on the road, Saddle River, Officer 

Latka was also doing a proactive stop.  We all know how dangerous the highway is late at 

night.  Before I could even answer Mark as to who was going to go out there, he just 

picked up his vest and said, “do you mind if I go out.”  And it was kind of one of those 

things where I’m like, I guess, because you’re already two steps out the door.  So, I just 

wanted to point that out.  Obviously, the third DWI was the one that injured Mark.  Some 

people don’t even know that hours after the incident, Chief Dillon and I went back to the 

hospital and Nick and Tripp were working and a fourth DWI who hit a Ramsey Rescue 

truck that was helping with the investigation on the highway.  That just shows the dangers.  

As nice of an area this is, in a small town, it is more dangerous than the public tends to 

know.  I think everybody came together.  I think the police department, and everybody did 

a great job, and the community has been awesome.  The more support, the better.   

 
Mark Dunn’s mom thanked everybody for their support.   
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Councilwoman Lovisolo said what a tremendous honor it is to be here amongst all these 
heroes in this room.  Our police, as well as all the first responders that are here tonight.  
What a blessing it was that everyone involved on that October day acted so professionally 
and so quickly, and that Mark is on the mend.  Finally, what a blessing it is that we live in 
the community that we do that shows so much love and support towards each other.   
 
Councilwoman Homan thanked all the first responders.   
 
Councilman O’Connell said having been a fireman a long time ago, I’m proud to call a lot 
of you, my friends.  I wish you all the best.  Don’t get hurt.  Keep us safe like you always 
do.  Thank you so much for everything you do. 

 
MAYOR’S REPORT: 

 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that I’m very happy to see everybody here tonight as we 
recognize all the great police officers, but especially those who were injured that day, 
John and Mark.  To all the law enforcement that is here today, the firefighters, the 
ambulance in this room, you all embody the highest ideal of service, selflessness, bravery 
and dedication and a strong sense of community.  You all step into situations that we all 
would run from.  You confront danger head on to safeguard the wellbeing of others and a 
lot of people can’t say that they would do that.  You do this to ensure the safety and 
security of our families, our homes, our communities and our neighborhood.  The 
experience that night left such a lasting impression on our community.  I’ve never really 
dealt with anything like this before in our community.  The outpouring of support is really 
what makes Allendale so special, and it really shows how loved and supported our officers 
are to everyone.   
 
Where’s our William Paterson cop?  I told you in the interview that Allendale loves our 
police officers.  So, to everybody involved on that night, from the dispatchers to all the 
officers, I can’t imagine how this impacted you, especially Mark.  The injuries that you 
sustained that night are a reminder of the risks that you all take every single day.  It’s a 
reality that many of us do not fully understand, but we deeply respect.  Please know you’re 
not alone.  We will stand beside you.  We’re committed to supporting you in your recovery 
and we honor all your contributions.   
 
To Mark and his family, all the families, and our police department led by Chief Dillon, I 
know the impact that this has had on our police department, especially, of course, our 
Chief.  I know Sergeant Jamie Hillgardner was there every step of the way, including 
that night and we really heard how amazing you were that night like how calm you were 
and kept everything under control.  It really is amazing.  I was there when you were so 
young when you first came to the borough, and it just makes me so proud.  
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Mayor Wilczynski acknowledged that Dimitri and Mark are great friends.  I’m so glad you 
were there.  I know how much that meant.  Lieutenant Todd Griffith you’ve been there for 
him every step of the way.  Everyone really stepped up and rallied.  I just couldn’t be 
prouder of all our officers who supported Mark and will continue to support Mark until he 
gets back on his feet.  Whatever you all need, we absolutely have your back because 
you’ve had our back the whole entire time.   
 
This evening, I just want to express our profound gratitude not for what you have done, 
but for all who you are.  You guys are all the best of us.  Your sacrifices uphold the values 
that define us as humans and a community.  We’re all inspired by you.  We thank you for 
your courage, sacrifice and your service.  Finally, we honor you for not only as police 
officers and heroes, but role models and you’re all cherished members of all the 
communities that you serve.   
 
Councilman Yaccarino stated that one of the things I’d like to say is you look around this 
room and you see community, partnership and friendship.  Yes, the events that happened 
on that day were truly tragic, but one of the lessons that we take out of that day is moving 
forward and the lessons that we’ve learned and the things that we reflect on and the things 
to which we are grateful.  Not only were these communities affected, but so many 
communities that I’ve heard throughout the state of New Jersey know what happened on 
that day and realize the tragedies that happen every day and the things that could happen 
to first responders they face daily.  They are challenges that you never expect but we 
know that the men and woman of our law enforcement community and our surrounding law 
enforcement community are 100 percent prepared to deal with, with the utmost 
professionalism.  Mark, we continue to wish you well.  Again, thank you all for your 
service.   

 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by 
Councilwoman Homan, second by Councilman Daloisio and unanimously carried, the meeting 
was adjourned at 7:41 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________________   12/19/2024    
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 
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